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33st Session of the UPR working group

Recommendations by Finland to Portugal
10  May 2019
Mr. President,

Finland wishes to thank Portugal for the national report.
We commend Portugal for the progress made in advancing the protection of human rights. Positive steps have been taken in many fields, also with regard to the recommendations given at this forum.
Finland wishes to make the following two recommendations:

1. Firstly, Finland recommends that the Government of Portugal reviews national laws, policies and implementation of Comprehensive Sexuality Education to ensure the fulfilment of sexual and reproductive health and rights, and undertakes an independent expert evaluation of the development, implementation and impact of CSE in schools.
2. Secondly, Finland recommends that the Government of Portugal raises awareness of the need and discusses the opportunities to advance gender equality and parity in decision making at international, national and local levels.

Thank you.
